Bellbrook Music Boosters

General Meeting: Monday March 2, 2020

Attendance: Kevin Hobbs, Becky Hobbs, Brett Woeste, Danielle Woeste, Amy Bouchard, Heather Newell, Al Atroski, Brad Schock, Barb Siler, Andy Soloman, Melanie Glover, Rodney Silva, Marjorie Silva, Jen Volmer, Deb Goffinett, Tracey Waller, Paula Kreitzer, Sheena Swihart, Larissa Scott

Call to order: 7:20pm. Motion to approve Feb. minutes – Brad 2nd- Amy Bouchard Trustee ballots were passed out and three trustees were voted in – Larissa Scott, Jen Volmer, Rodney Silva

Treasurer Report:

Checking: \$17, 711.91 Savings: \$91, 457.69

Winter Invitational was successful! All budget lines were surpassed, but Brad is still waiting for some expenses to come in before he has the grand total.

Admissions/Programs: \$11,015.06 (Budget \$10,000)

Concessions: \$6,148.32 (\$4,000) Fan Favorite: \$246.80 (\$150) Candy Grams: \$811.00 (\$750) Bake Sale: \$595.13 (\$250)

Budget:

Currently \$23,000 under budget on income

Upcoming fundraisers

Euchre

Flowers

Pies

Sugar Maple

Ford Drive Event?

Expenses are inline with budget. No large overages

Fundraisers:

Flower & Pie Sales are coming up: we need someone to head up both. Flower Sales are typically around Mother's Day (May 10th), Pies around Easter (April 12)

Dine Out: Tues. March 10^{th.} Elsa's (Sugarcreek location) 3pm-10pm Tracey needs a SCRIP assistant to help her with advertising and public relations, helping families understand how to use SCRIP and to help get reminders out each week.

Euchre Tournament- Basket donations need to be in by March 27th. They can be worth around \$25-\$30. Winter programs and possibly concert band and choir will be asked to donate a basket per group.

Invitational: Positive reviews from spectators, groups, and MEPA: We got a lot of positive feedback about the parking lot set up and flow of operations. (although several expressed a need for more signs to direct people places)

Thoughts for next year: We need more adults in the morning slots for concessions. There were a large number of students signed up and not enough adults to help out for the first few shifts.

Look over top sellers for food and drinks, and narrow down menu for next year. Possible food vouchers for bus drivers since MEPA policy doesn't allow them in the hospitality room during winter competitions. Some bus drivers are stationed at the school for a long time, especially if they are driving more than one group, and it would be nice to give them a voucher to purchase something from the concession stand.

Spirit Wear fundraiser with EmbellishedThreadz needs to start in July. The spirit wear would be general Bellbrook items, not just band/guard/music department.

Motion to dismiss: Danielle. 2nd Tracey